
August 27, 2013 
 
Dan Ruben  
Executive Director 
Equal Justice America 
13540 East Boundary Road Building II, Suite 204 
Midlothian, VA 23112  
 
Dear Mr. Ruben: 
 
I wanted to take a moment to thank you and the Equal Justice America team again for the 
generous fellowship I received for my work this summer at the Rocky Mountain Children’s Law 
Center. I truly had an outstanding experience and cannot wait to use the skills I gained in post-
graduate work. 
 
The most memorable clients this summer were at opposite ends of the spectrum: One very 
young, one an adolescent. Each from a different area of town. One may be able to return home. 
One will never be able to. However, each of these children was extremely motivating for me, and 
helped me solidify why I want to work as a child advocate when I finish law school. These 
children motivated me because of what they have in common. Each suffered because of their 
parents’ battles with addiction. Each needs a strong advocate who will fight for them and ensure 
their best interests are protected. 
 
Working with attorneys on each case demonstrated something new to me. One, the unique and 
extremely difficult challenges of prescription drug abuse. Approaching these cases is much 
different than other cases, even those involving substance abuse. The other, showed me the 
specific challenges that adolescents face as they get closer to aging out of the child welfare 
system. 
 
The older child has made me more passionate about the obstacles that adolescents face in the 
child welfare system. Often struggling with mental health or substance abuse issues while 
wanting to be independent and no longer be part of the “system,” many do not receive assistance 
when they really need it. Perhaps their case has closed because they asked for it to be; however, 
in reality, these older youth often want to come back and be able to receive assistance. The 
design of the system, however, often does not permit this, so these individuals end up on the 
streets, without services, and/or confused and overwhelmed. 
 
My experience this summer was incredibly motivating. I worked with outstanding individuals 
who were encouraging, inspiring, and extremely bright. This was all while learning more about 
concerns for children and youth in Colorado, and beyond, and ways to improve their experiences 
and the system they are part of. I truly believe my experience will help me throughout my career 
and cannot wait to put my knowledge, learned skills, and passion to work after graduation! I am 
thankful for organizations like Equal Justice America that make experiences like mine possible. 
Without your commitment to public interest, legal internships and public service work would not 
be the same! 
 



Kristen Rouse 
J.D. Candidate 2014 
University of Colorado Law School 






